
Glenfarg Community Council Monday 6th July 2020 Agenda and Business meeting via 
email 

Welcome 

GCC Chair CCllr Ponton thanked her team for their attendance through email and 
expressed her gratitude to the owners of the Village shop, to all villagers and many 
others for their valued help at this troubled time in our community.  

Attendance through email: CCllr Ponton, CCllr Pilmer, CCllr Fraser, CCllr Horsman, CCllr 
Duncan, CCllr Warder, G.Christie Minutes Secretary 

1. Apologies - none to report due to Covid public gathering restrictions 
 
2. Approval of last business meeting Minutes. Proposer CCllr Pilmer and Seconder CCllr 
Fraser 
 
3. Action Points update:  
 
Crash barriers this is ongoing depending on funding and feedback is to be carried forward to 
next Business meeting.       Action PKC Cllr Purves 

Greenbank Crescent feedback carried forward to next Business meeting. Action PKC Cllr 
Robertson 

Footpath from Ladeside to Elm Lane feedback to be carried forward to next Business 
meeting. Action PKC Cllrs 

Festive Lighting  

The Christmas lights are being delivered to the PKC depot on the 15th July. We can expect 
the invoice to arrive shortly for settlement. Clarification on how the GCC is to pay the Council 
for getting the commando sockets fitted to the lamp posts?  Action CCllrs Fraser & Horsman   

Glenfarg Website  

Reflex Blue subsequently agreed to design an initial draft proposal for presentation to the 
group when the Covid 19 restrictions are lifted and CCllr Fraser will prepare a future update.         
Action CCllr Fraser 

Community Transport 

On behalf of CCllr Fraser CCllr Ponton had received correspondence from M. Roy, PKC 
Transport Department. M.Roy requested that a survey be carried out via the Glenfarg 
village’s Facebook page to request public comments with regard to an amended bus 
timetable in consideration of the Covid-19 virus. This was completed and a limited amount of 
amendments were to be made to the impending bus timetable.  

Binn Turbines Greencap Project  

CCllr Pilmer reported that he had received a letter from PKC Planning Greencap relating to a 
planning application that was passed by PKC in retrospect for the Turbines.  



 

4. Planning report   

CCllr Duncan that there was no report for this period. 

5. Police Report  

CCllr Pilmer stated that there were no serious crimes within our community to report. Police 
Scotland's Area Commander's Bulletins have now been added to the Grapevine FB on a 
weekly basis. 

6. Finance Report  

TREASURER REPORT from CCllr Horsman 

TREASURER	REPORT	6th	July	2020	

1.	GCC	–	BALANCE	ON	ACCOUNT			£464	

Income	–	Nil	

Expenditures	–	Nil	

	

2.	GCC	NEWSLETTER		ACCOUNT	–	BALANCE		£13	744	

This	balance	is	made	up	as	follows	:	
	
	 Newsletter	 Microgrant	 Nursing	
	 	 	 Fund	
	 	 £	 £	

At	4th	May	2020		 	8	253	 	1	595		 4	011	

Income	 70	 Nil	 								Nil	
	 	 	 	
Expenditures/payments	 	185	 Nil	 									Nil	
	 	 	 	
					 8	138	 1	595	 4	011	
	
Income/Expenditures	since	last	meeting:	

Newsletter:	
Income	–	Advertisers	£70	
Expenditures	–	Shop	Security	Donation	£101	Glenfarg	Web	Hosting	£84	
	



Microgrant:	
Income	–	Nil	
Expenditures	–	Nil	
	
3.	SCHOOL	FUND	£141	

No	Change	

TOTAL	FUNDS	HELD	£14	349	at	6th	July	2020	

 

 

7.  AOCB 

Covid 19 Resilience  

CCllr Fraser reported that the GCC received a grant payment of £320.00, for Covid related 
expenses, from PKC Local Action Partnership. This has been used to purchase face masks, 
sanitiser and gloves for the village shop 

Co-option of G.Christie as a Community Councillor  

There may well be a delay due to Covid 19 restrictions however, we shall process the matter 
with Mr Christie and PKC accordingly.               Action CCllr Pilmer 

 

Kinross-shire and Glenfarg Stronger Communities Meeting  
 
Last month was the first Kinross-shire and Glenfarg Stronger Communities Meeting 
where they had an opportunity to reflect on the community response to the 
Coronavirus pandemic and consider some next steps. At the time they pencilled in 
the next meeting to be held on Thursday 2nd July, however, they would like to 
confirm that the next meeting via Zoom will be held on Thursday 23rd July at 10am. A 
diary invite will follow in due course with Zoom meeting details. They would be 
grateful if we could let them know if a GCC CCllr is/are able to attend either by 
replying to an email or by responding to the Zoom invite when the Secretary receives 
it. They would also be grateful if the Secretary could let them know if there is 
anything in particular to be discussed at the meeting. 
 NLindsay@pkc.gov.uk 
 
 

 

 

 



 

20MPH Speed limits 

The GCC was contacted by PKC Cllr Purves regarding the extension of 20MPH limits in the 
Perthshire area particularly in villages where restricted road widths/no pavements use of 
some roads by vulnerable users would make an implementation justifiable. The consensus 
of opinion from the GCC is that a 20MPH would be welcome in the village. Particularly 
Ladeside from the old hotel on Main Street to the Village shop and then from Ladeside up to 
the park on the Duncrievie Road. Then from Ladeside along Greenbank Road to where the 
school is at the junction with Main Street. 
We would still wish for the 40MPH from the Main Street heading out of the village past the 
entrance to Copperfields (new housing) being reduced to 30MPH however, that may be on 
the table already.         Action Cllr Purves 

Gigabit Kinrosshire 
 
CCllr Pilmer reported that he had sat in on a Zoom Meeting organised by Cllr Purves with 
regard to a project to oversee investment in Internet upgrade throughout the Kinross-shire 
area and the funding that may be made available. Cllr Purves thanked everyone who 
attended the meeting on that Monday evening on the Gigabit Kinross-shire project. 
  
Should any person be willing to sit on the Steering Group or believe that they have a case 
for their community/group of houses that could benefit from increased internet operational 
bytes then do contact the secretary by email (secretary@glenfarg.org) who will provide 
details.  
Thank you to those who have already pledged their support for the project and to those who 
have indicated that they are willing to sit on the steering committee. 
  
Cllr Purves stated further that he looks forward to hearing from any person on whether any 
person would like to be involved. 

Innogy Lochelbank Wind Farm Fund 

CCllr Pilmer reported that as of July 2020 this Fund has been renamed to RWE Lochelbank 
Community Fund. 

Glenfarg Hotel   

To be updated at a future meeting.              Action CCllr Ponton 

 

Close of meeting Monday 6th July 9:00pm 

Next proposed GCC Business Meeting is Monday 7th September 7:00pm. To be confirmed. 

	


